

Cross Country/Track Booster Club  
General Meeting Minutes  
Jan 12, 2010

Meeting called to order by Scott Gallaway at 7:04pm. All officers in attendance.

Dec 1 meeting minutes were reviewed and approved.

Treasurer Report-Carla reported current account balance of \$2540-no outstanding expenses. She further estimated the Fall Cross Country banquet cost the Club \$743. We had budgeted \$1200. Still waiting the LLI Fall fundraiser check for \$750.

LLI Update-

Scott said clubs were being asked to support the After Prom event. Club decided to donate \$100.

LLI is asking for dues. Scott will suggest we pay ours once after track season similar to last year. Carla will be sure to budget \$5 per member-approx \$300-\$400

Scholarship-Gavin volunteered to form a sub committee to develop the criteria for our BC to establish a scholarship program eligible to senior XC/track students.

LJ Country Run-Eric Mackey volunteered to represent our club in upcoming Country Run planning sessions.

Scott will have Sponsorship forms available at the parent meeting on 2/16.

Spring Lovejoy Track Meets-I spoke with Greg after the meeting. Due to SCMS track conflicts we will not host the relays on Mar 4. Therefore our efforts will be needed on Mar 11 only. Greg will have a volunteer meeting prior to Mar 11 to establish needs. Donnas has signed us up for concessions on Mar 11. Donna, you may want to find out if the MS track meet will also require concessions and if we want to staff that event also.

Winter Indoor Track Meets- Arkansas trip went great with many fine performances. February 8 Houston indoor meet is still under consideration and may be replaced by an HP Invitational.

Web Site- we need a mini Jim. Donna will speak with Angela Tarver to see if she can cover photographing our meets. Other possibilities are parents such as Russ Monroe or volunteer students. Scott will put on the agenda in next BC meeting.

Banners-we are waiting further quote and delivery information from Greg to proceed. Scott and Carla need to review budget as there is currently no line item to cover however there is \$\$ forecasted for other purchases such as a tent which may not be needed this year.

We discussed having the next BC meeting after the parent track meeting on Feb 16. Scott will have membership forms updated and ready to go at that meeting!

Next Meeting Feb 16. Meeting adjourned at 7:52PM

Respectfully,  
Lou Hervey